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      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

September 13, 2017
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:02 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Jessica Jones, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, Amy Inman, and Sheldon Lackey.    BJ Henry, Assistant Principal, was also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 17-09 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the August 16, 2017 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 17-10 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the August 16, 2017 Regular Session minutes.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the August financial report and activity budget dated August 1-31, 2017, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 17-11 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the August financial report and activity budget.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:
A. National Merit Recognition: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that nine (9) students in our area received National Merit semi-finalist status.  Five (5) of these students are from EHS.  These students qualified for National Merit Recognition based on the results of the PSAT exam.  These five exemplary students are: Jake Breunig, Riley Eriksen, Ameer Haider, Thomas Hutto, and Nathan Johnson.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Grade Posting Policy Discussion: Mr. Smallwood discussed the possibility of creating a policy to address the posting of grades.  This came about because quite a few parents have approached Mr. Smallwood at parent meetings with concerns about not being able to see their child’s grades in a timely manner.  The main issue in the development of a policy for grade posting is due to differences within each department and the number of assignments that each teacher may give.  Some may give 20 assignments per 9 weeks and some may only give 6 assignments.  Posting is important in order to give the student, parent, and teacher an idea of how the student is performing in each class.  The timely posting of grades is especially important in order to give a student an idea of what they do and do not know and what they need to work on for each class.  Mr. Smallwood is requesting a policy so that when a parent approaches him concerning grade posting, he has a policy to reference and is able to state that this is our expectation and see whether or not it is being met.  The Council will take this under advisement for now and may revisit this discussion at a later date.  
B. After School Program 2017-2018:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this program started yesterday, September 12, 2017.  After school is held on Tuesdays and Thursdays and bus transportation is provided both days.  There are nine (9) mandatory attendance students, but this number is expected to increase.  Mrs. Butler suggested that we could also use bus transportation for students who may be staying after school for club meetings and the Council agreed.  
C. KASC Information:  Mr. Smallwood gave an overview of the KASC (Kentucky Association of School Councils) handouts in the packet.  This information included member-only resources available to participating schools, as well as other programs and resources offered by the KASC.  
D. Fall Testing: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the fall testing dates and examinations to be given.  These exams are as follows: ITBS for the freshmen; practice ACT for the sophomores and juniors; and the ASVAB for the seniors.  Fall testing began yesterday and concluded today.  
E. Hurricane Harvey Relief Efforts by the Lady Panther Basketball Team: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the Lady Panther Basketball Team has collected supplies for the victims of Hurricane Harvey.  They have already sent one shipment to Texas and will be sending another shipment to Florida for the hurricane victims there.  
F. College Application Week:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that College Application Week will be held October 25th through the 29th.  This will help coincide with the October 1st opening date for the FAFSA application.  He asked Mrs. Butler to review some of the activities planned for the week. These activities include the Heartland Regional College Fair to be held on September 25that EC3 on the campus of ECTC, and Mrs. Butler and Mr. Hanson will be bringing seniors to the computer lab during the week to help them with college applications, reviewing their KEES accounts, answering FAFSA questions, and many other activities.  The goal for the week is to have every senior apply to a college.  
G. International Trips for EIS Students:  Mr. Smallwood shared the upcoming international trip dates and destinations with the Council.  There is a 2018 trip scheduled for Ireland and Scotland; a 2019 trip to Switzerland, Germany, and Austria; and, pending Board approval, a 2020 trip to Madrid, Barcelona, and Paris.  
H. 2018 Senior Trip to New York City:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the senior class will once again be taking a trip to New York City in April of 2018.  This will be the fourth senior trip to New York City that EHS has taken.  Mr. Smallwood thanked Mr. Hanson for organizing and planning this trip each year.  

I. Belle of Louisville future dates:  Mr. Smallwood shared the upcoming Belle of Louisville dates with the Council.  This event is very special to EHS as we are the only local high school who takes a trip on the Belle.  The Belle of Louisville cruise has been an EHS event for over 50 years.  We have scheduled the dates in advance in order to help our fall coaches plan their schedules.  

J. Upcoming EHS Events:  Mr. Smallwood shared upcoming events with the Council to include: Football Homecoming, October 13th; Tradition of Excellence, October 14th; EHS Athletic Hall of Fame, October 16th; Picture Day, September 22nd; WKU Honors Luncheon, September 26th; and PSAT, October 11th.  
V. PERSONNEL:   
Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the following positions have either been filled or are currently open: 
A. Academic Team Assistant Coach: This position has been filled by Mr. Kris Hodge.  He will assist Mr. Hanson and Mrs. Lively.  
B. Freshman Baseball Coach High School:  Chase Greenwell, EHS Social Studies Teacher at EHS, has been hired for this position.
C. Assistant Girls Softball Coach:  This position remains open at this time. 
VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE:  October 11, 2017
VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 17-12 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:26 p.m.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
